
A message from the head - Lee Moscato 

 

Dear Families, 

It's hard to believe that we are now only two weeks away from the end of term!  It's been a 

busy week and one where we have been very busy here planning for next year.  On Monday 

we enjoyed the Key Stage 2 Sports Day - what a super afternoon!  Thank you for the messages 

you left on Facebook or emailed in to share your appreciation.  The comments you shared 

talked about how inclusive and enjoyable it was!  For me, I saw us living out some of our core 

values - especially teamwork, achievement, friendship and aspiration.  There was of course Mrs Carter's creativity 

there too as she, as our PE and Sports Lead, brought some changes and new events - we loved it!  I loved the 

balance of fun and competition with teamwork and individual success.  I feel it's important to, through things like 

PE and our Sports Days, to have a sense of teamwork as well as a healthy approach to winning and losing - all  

important life skills which I feel we add through the richness of our curriculum. 

This week I have talked with pupils about the changes ahead.  As I prepare to leave at the end of term, I know 

how lots of pupils and families will be feeling.  Feelings of anxiety, excitement, the unknown, thankfulness and  

reflection.  My message to them has been to talk about how we feel.  Talking really does help and it's helped me 

in recent weeks as I prepare to take on a new role, leave everything as I want to, reflect on the things I won't be 

part of and people I won't see whilst of like everyone else dealing with 'non-school' stuff too which for me is     

getting ready for my wedding in the summer.  It's a busy time for us all and that's why I will reiterate again the  

importance of pausing, connecting with ourselves and others and talking.   

Enjoy the weekend and I look forward to seeing lots of you at the Summer Fete on Saturday! 

Lee Moscato 
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Transition Day Arrival  

Ahead of our transition day Monday 10th July the     

children will need to arrive at school and go straight into 

their new class through the appropriate gate for their 

year group.  

 

Please be reminded of next week’s meet the teacher 

meetings in preparation for the new academic year.   

 

 

Parentpay 

As we approach the end of the school year any 

outstanding balances for trips, school lunches and 

wraparound care on Parentpay need to be 

cleared. Outstanding balance reminders will be 

send out today. 

 

Chartwells Price Increase  

There will be an increase in the price of our school 

meals provided to us by Chartwell the meal served 

to your child will now be £ 2.65 effective from 1st 

September 2023.   

Children in EYFS, Year 1 and Year 2 will continue to 

receive free school meals under the Government’s 

universal free school meal scheme.  

Please note on Friday 21st July there will be    

chicken dippers instead of the usual Friday fish  

fingers. 



 

      

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Whole School Picnic  

On Thursday 20th July we are having a whole 

school picnic to celebrate the end of term. 

Please note that there will be no hot meals served 

by the kitchen on this day however a choice of a     

Picnic lunch will be available to chose on 

Parentpay. Please make your selection by 

Wednesday 12th July.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Summer Reading Challenge 

Falmouth library are holding their annual Summer 

Reading Challenge and In addition to the usual 

Summer Reading  Challenge activities, they are 

running a ‘Design a Bookmark’ Competition forms 

can be obtained from the library, or an entry form 

can be requested by emailing.                            

falmouth.library@liscornwall.org.uk. 

 

Library Books  

Please could all loans be returned to the library 

next week as we always collect books in before 

the long holidays. If any child would like to borrow 

books over the summer, please ask them to come 

and find me during the last week of term. 

Many thanks, Mrs Seager 

 

Ex-days! Years 4, 5  & 6  

We will be artists learning about Antoni Gaudi. 

We will focus on his Trencadis  Mosaic technique.  

 

 

 

 ATTENDANCE  

This week’s whole school attendance is 94.3%  

Class RA  94%  Class RB 96% 

Class 1C  95%  Class 1H  100% 

Class 2D   97%  Class 2S  94%  

Class 3BC  100%  Class 3M  95% 

Class 4E   92%  Class 4H  92% 

  Class 5C  96%  Class 5WS  92% 

Class 6J  91%  Class 6T  85% 

 

Well done to classes 1H & 3BC who are top of our  

attendance table this week with  100%  

        Reading Karate  

 

Purple : - Violet R,  

Green : - Lily B, Max K,  

Black : - Lily B, 

Bronze - Oskar P, Bliss B,  

Silver : - Erica R,  

 

mailto:falmouth.library@liscornwall.org.uk


Mathematician of  the week  

Author of  the week  

 

Year Group 

 

Look ing  forward  to  the  week ahead (week beg inn ing  Mon 10 th  Ju ly )  … 

Reception We will be learning about Pirates.  

Year 1 As authors, we are looking forward to writing our own alternative traditional 

tales.  

Year 2 As authors, we will be writing our own stories set in another culture, based on 

our story from Brazil. 

Year 3 As historians, we can't wait to learn all about the Roman army and then 

recreate the battle of Watling Street against the Iceni warriors. 

Year 4 As authors, we are looking forward to retelling the story of A Mid Summer's 

Night Dream. 

Year 5 As designers, we are looking forward to creating our mining scenario using 

cams.  

Year 6  As authors we will be continuing to discuss how writers use language to 

create tension through the reading of our class novel 'The Girl of Ink and 

Stars'. 

   

RA – Rudy W & Seb W  RB – All of RB  

1H – Harvey D  1C – Elijah H  

2S – Maia S  2D – Ella F  

3M – Marly M   3BC – All 3BC  

4C – Charlie H  4H – Henry L  

5WS – Max R   5C – Maia S  

6T -  Oscar B  6J - Arthur M  

 

    

RA – Lowen M  RB – Jayce P  

1H – Bea G  1C – Henry D  

2S – Alyssa P  2D – Caleb J 

3M – All of 3M  3BC – Stanley K  

4C – Archie R  4H – Isabelle J  

5WS – Molly S  5C – Braxton B  

6T - Fern C 6J - Isla M  

  

RA – Billie T  RB – Max J  

1H – Charlotte U 1C – Eliza R  

2S – Dot H  2D – Ciara O’C  

3M – All of 3M  3BC– Reuben B  

4C – Iris K  4H – Leah K  

5WS – Bea C   5C – Sid G  

6T - Sunny G  6J - Macey T  

Shine Award  



                                                                                     

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                              

                                                           News From the PTA 

 

It’s all happening tomorrow at the Summer Fair! We hope you can make it, but if 

not, you can still support the event by bringing in baked good donations at pick-up 

today or purchasing your Raffle tickets online by 9pm tonight. We have about 

13 fantastic, high-value prizes, and tickets are £2 for a strip of 5 tickets. Please     

remember to put “raffle” and your name and email address in the memo field, and 

tick the “friends and family” box so that we avoid losing out to fees. We will follow 

up with your raffle numbers by email. Any online purchases after 9pm will NOT be 

processed, but you can still purchase raffle tickets at the Fair until 12.30pm, ahead 

of the 1pm prize draw. Winners not in attendance will be contacted by 

email. Check us out on Facebook or Instagram to see pics of some of the lovely 

prizes on offer, plus pics from our Makers’ Market. 

 

The Summer Fair is free entry and open to all, but the red tickets we’ve been selling 

are for using at the many games and prize stalls and the PTA-run food/drink tables, 

saving you queuing on the day. If you haven’t yet brought in your Lucky Dip Bags, 

you can do so when you arrive at the fair (the earlier the better). We’d also be 

grateful for donations of baked goods at the Fair. If you’d like to lend a hand, please reach out to us 

ASAP – we could use a few more helpers! 

  

The End-of-Year Party is also shaping up to be a great event, with loads of 

options for all types of partygoers. Princess Pavilions have kindly given us the 

space for free, which is so kind of them. We’ve made ticket costs on a     

sliding scale to suit all budgets, and currently have 7 Pay It Forward tickets to 

be claimed by anyone unable to afford a ticket. Reach out to us if you’d 

like to have one. Chill out with friends, have a drink from the bar/café,     

indulge at the tuck shop, enjoy short bits of movable theatre performance 

or get your boogie on during the second half of the party in the theatre 

space. We’ll have a few pop-up sales for the party at pick-up next week, if 

you want to avoid Eventbrite fees. Thanks for your support! 

 

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fpaypal.me%2Fkcpta&data=05%7C01%7Ckingcharles%40kernowlearning.co.uk%7Caa4542036afc4385bde908db7e0fcb9f%7C4069dd172dda44348f72fc516948a319%7C0%7C0%7C638242378523891439%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJ
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Ffacebook.com%2Fkingcharlesschoolpta&data=05%7C01%7Ckingcharles%40kernowlearning.co.uk%7Caa4542036afc4385bde908db7e0fcb9f%7C4069dd172dda44348f72fc516948a319%7C0%7C0%7C638242378523891439%7CUnknown
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Finstagram.com%2Fkingcharlespta&data=05%7C01%7Ckingcharles%40kernowlearning.co.uk%7Caa4542036afc4385bde908db7e0fcb9f%7C4069dd172dda44348f72fc516948a319%7C0%7C0%7C638242378523891439%7CUnknown%7CTW
mailto:pta.kingcharles@kernowlearning.co.uk?subject=Summer%20Fair%20Volunteer
mailto:pta.kingcharles@kernowlearning.co.uk?subject=Summer%20Fair%20Volunteer
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.eventbrite.co.uk%2Fe%2Fend-of-year-party-tickets-650637232477%3Faff%3Doddtdtcreator&data=05%7C01%7Ckingcharles%40kernowlearning.co.uk%7Caa4542036afc4385bde908db7e0fcb9f%7C4069dd172dda44348f
mailto:pta.kingcharles@kernowlearning.co.uk?subject=Summer%20Party%20Pay%20It%20Forward%20Ticket





